The Worship of God

December 18, 2022

Prelude








   Handbell Choir

“It Came Upon the Midnight Clear”  arr. Mallory
  Lighting of the Advent Candle of Peace and Prayer

Bobbie Sue and Ken Rudder
Welcome




   

  
                  Gary Ring

Worship Hymn No. 89




 
 Wake, Oakley

“O Come, All Ye Faithful”
Worship Hymn No. 85

    Traditional English Carol

“The First Noel”

  Children’s Message

Special Music    






Ladies Ensemble

“A Celtic Silent Night” 
Gruber, arr. Tierney
Offertory Prayer    




  Pastor Chris Hilliard

Sermon                                               Pastor Chris Hilliard

“The Person of Jesus”

Invitation Hymn No. 118


   

    Dix, Stainer

“What Child Is This?”

Closing Prayer            




    
   Laura Parker

Postlude








    Handbell Choir

“Christmas Celebration”  Benton
Sunday, December 25, 2022
Pastor Chris Hilliard preaching
“The Presence of Jesus”

Deacon of the Week: Craig RogersHen
Ushers for December: Jon Thompson, Cee Todd, 

Bill Wilkes, Ed Curtis
PRAYER LIST
DEATH

Jake Goldman passed away on Friday, December 9

EXPECTING

Stacey and Andrew Hargrave are expecting a baby boy in March

HOME

Errol Briggerman experiencing severe eye infection following cataract surgery and additional health issues
CHURCH START

Stacey (Salazar) and Andrew Hargrave are helping to start a new church Missio Dei Church and are asking for prayer. For more information search  www.missiodeiraleigh.com.  
The Personnel Team is pleased to announce that it has filled the church Administrative Assistant position, with a start date of January 2, 2023.   
The new hire is Jennifer Wakefield of Knightdale, North Carolina.  Jennifer attends Bethlehem Baptist Church and has extensive experience in office administration.  She currently works part-time for a Christian ministry in the Clayton area as an Administrative Assistant.  Jennifer also has a background in public education.  Jennifer will be introduced to the church during the Sunday church service on January 1, 2023.  

Dear Church Family,

Thank you so much for the retirement party on Wednesday night. I so enjoyed everything: seeing everyone, eating the delicious food and beautifully decorated cake that was my favorite flavors, hearing the kind and encouraging words and the poem Trillis wrote for me. I have enjoyed my time as your secretary and will continue to help here and there as a volunteer. Thank you for all the beautiful cards and enclosed gift cards. I will enjoy using them as I think of you.









Many, Many Thanks, Sandy

The WBC Post Office is set up in the connector between the Welcome Center Foyer and the hallway to the Large Fellowship Hall.
WEEKLY CALENDAR OF EVENTS
SUNDAY, DECEMBER 18, 2022  
    8:30 a.m. -Prayer Time in the Chapel

    9:15 a.m. -Life Groups

  10:30 a.m. -Worship Service, Sanctuary
  10:30 a.m. -Livestream English Worship Service (www.wendellbaptistnc.com or Facebook)
  11:00 a.m. -Hispanic Worship Service
  11:00 a.m. -Livestream Hispanic Worship Service

    4:00 p.m. -David Hodges’s Study, Classroom 106
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 20, 2022    
   11:00 a.m. -WMU Covered Dish Lunch, Small Fellowship Hall
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 21, 2022    

    3:30-5:30 p.m. -Food Pantry open in Small Fellowship Hall




-No Evening Classes or Activities
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 22, 2022

    7:00 p.m. -Road to Recovery Meeting, Large Fellowship Hall

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 23, 2022

    6:30 a.m. -Men’s Bible Study Class, Small Fellowship Hall
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 24, 2022

    5:30 p.m. -Christmas Eve Service, Sanctuary

UPCOMING DECEMBER EVENT

Christmas Eve Service and Communion, 5:30 PM, Saturday, December 24, Sanctuary

Hello All, 
Samaritan’s Purse is ministering to Mayfield, Kentucky in the aftermath of a tornado that ripped through the community in the nighttime hours of December 10, 2021. At least 88 people were killed in total as twister after twister roared through multiple states, the deadliest December tornado event in U.S. history. Far beyond the physical help you will extend to the homeowners, the spiritual and emotional support you offer to them is even more important. Our rebuild volunteers will be rebuilding homes damaged during this storm.
We will be leaving Sunday A.M. January 22 and returning on Friday January 27.  If you are interested in participating in this trip, please contact Cynthia Peterson at ckbpeterson@gmail.com. 
Jason Spencer

SUNDAY NIGHT STUDY

In conjunction with How We Got the New Testament and in light of Reformation Day we will be providing Sunday evening movies on the life of certain Reformation leaders.  These movies will be at 4:00 p.m. in Room 106.  December 18th will be the Making of the King James Bible.  Note that these are subject to change as needed.  For further information contact David Hodges.

[image: image1.jpg]



Coming in January
Starting Wednesday, January 4, 2023, a study on the book of Acts in Room 106 6:30 p.m.  Sunday, January 8, 2023, 5:00 p.m. in Room 106 a study on the book of Exodus including Robert J. Morgan’s The Red Sea Rules.  Classes taught by David Hodges.

 









 OFFERING

Weekly 2022 Budget Need                                           $9,947.24

General Offering December 5-11                                $5,240.45
On-Line General Funds Giving December 5-11        $5,035.00

FTF 2022 Year to date (plus on-line) November    $244,424.00

FTF 2022 Month to date (plus on-line) December      $3145.00

FTF Funds to date: $88,794.22
2022 General Budget to Date    
                             $497,362.00
                                                                2022 General Income to Date
                                    $441,362.57
                                                                        2022 General Expenses to Date  
                             $463,427.08
UNDER BUDGET:      -$55,999.43
UNDER EXPENSES:  -$22,064.51
Lottie Moon Christmas Offering

Goal: $3,696.00   Offerings to Date: $1,395.68
Sunday, December 11  Life Group Attendance – 159
Sunday, December 11  Worship Attendance – 156
CHURCH STAFF

Church Office Telephone: 919-365-4631     Fax: 919-365-4632

Church Email: sandy@wendellbaptistnc.com   

Church Web Site: www.wendellbaptistnc.com

Mailing Address: WBC, PO Box 187, Wendell, NC 27591

Church Physical Address: 3651 Wendell Blvd

Church Office Address: 302 N. Pine Street

Pastor Chris Hilliard – Cell: 919-901-7131

Email address: chrishilliard@minister.com 

General Office Hours: 9-5, Tuesday – Friday

Appointments are helpful

Edwin Euceda, Hispanic Pastor – Cell: 919-673-6576

Email address: edeuceda@gmail.com 

Gary Ring, Youth Pastor – Cell: 919-333-5734

Email address: garywilliamring@gmail.com
Office Hours: By appointment

Jennifer Spencer, Children’s Director – Cell: 919-333-5568

Email address: jenniferspencerwbc@gmail.com  

Jenny Price, Preschool Director - 919-365-3103
wbpreschool@raleigh.twcbc.com
Sidney Baynes, Worship Leader – Cell: 919-971-0480

Email address: sidney@nc.rr.com
Office Hours: Wednesday 9:30 am-12:30 pm and by appointment

Wynette Wilson, Instrumentalist
Email address: wjwilson526@aol.com 
Sandy Townsend, Secretary - Home: 919-365-4621; Cell: 919-610-5229

Email address: sandy@wendellbaptistnc.com

Office Hours: Mon-Thurs, 8:15AM-12:30PM & 2-5PM; Fri, 8:15AM-1PM

